
City of Norman Predevelopment  September 28, 2023 
  

Applicant: 208 Apache LLC   
 

Project Location:  221 E Boyd Street   
 
Case Number:  PD 23-31 
 
Time: 6:00 p.m.   
 
Applicant Representative: Libby Smith, Gunner Joyce, & Sean Rieger, with Rieger Law 
Group 
 
Attendees: 
Lee Hall, 648 S.  Lahoma 
Councilmember Helen Grant 
Councilmember Lauren Schueler 
 
City Staff:  
Anais Starr, Planner II 
Amanda Stevens, Dev. Center Coordinator 
Beth Muckala, Assistant City Attorney  
 
Application Summary:  
A request to rezone from CCFBC, Center City Form-Based Code, to CCPUD, Center City 
Planned Unit Development for a multi-family structure with five townhomes. Libby Smith 
presented a PowerPoint with drawings of the proposed redevelopment and described 
the project. Ms. Smith indicated that a companion project with similar configuration 
located at 305 E Boyd Street would be moving forward at the same time as this request. 
 
Neighbor’s Comments/Concerns/Responses: 
Councilmember Grant asked if the primary reason for the CCPUD was the moving of 
the RBL. Ms. Smith stated that and the request for 4 bedrooms per unit. Lee Hall, asked if 
these were the only variances requested. Ms. Smith listed the requested variances. 
Attendees had questions about the location of the dumpster and whether there would 
be just one for both locations. Ms. Smith, indicated the location of the dumpster on the 
site plan for 305 E Boyd Street in her PowerPoint. Attendees asked for clarification on the 
number of units and bedrooms per structure. Ms. Smith explained the structure was 
comprised of five units with four bedrooms each while the companion project at 305 E 
Boyd Street would contain seven townhomes.  Attendees also asked for clarification as 
to whether the requested variance to the RBL, would move the building closer to the 
front property line. Ms. Smith indicated the request was to move the RBL further back 
from the front property line in order to provide additional privacy for the tenants.  
 
 


